

MEMORANDUM

P.O. Box 600 State University, AR 72467-0600

Phone:

870-972-3030

Fax:

870-972-3465

www.astate.edu

Jonesboro, Arkansas

May 2, 2013

To:

Dr. Andy Mooneyhan, Chair

Shared Governance Oversight Committee

From:

Tim Hudson

Chancellor

Re:

Proposal SP13-003, Concealed Handguns on Campus

I received the following proposal from the Shared Governance Oversight Committee (SGOC) on Wednesday, May 1, 2013. Pursuant to the governing language contained in the Faculty Handbook, I have reviewed the proposal carefully, consulted with other parties as appropriate, and hereby document my response:

- Proposal SP13-003, Concealed Handguns on Campus. The SGOC met on March 13, 2013, to decide the disposition of the proposal. The SGOC determined that the proposal receive an expedited review under the direction of the Shared Governance Oversight Committee. Set to review the proposal were Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, Deans Council, Chairs Council, Student Government Association, and the Graduate Student Association. Following review, all constituency groups supported the proposal, except Staff Senate without a dissenting opinion.
- Response: I support the position of the constituency groups (Faculty Senate, Deans Council, Chairs Council, SGA and GSA) on Proposal SP13-003, Concealed Handguns on Campus.

Pursuant to the Shared Governance Proposal Review Process, the campus community will be informed of my decision, which will be done through the ASU Daily Digest. Thank you for your leadership, and please extend my appreciation to the SGOC members for their active service to our university.

/mb

xc:

Executive Council